
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

Haynes Family of Programs has a mission to strengthen 
the mind and spirit of children with emotional 
challenges, special learning difficulties and 
developmental needs by providing specialized 
programs in a nurturing, caring and therapeutic 
environment. That mission is realized because of the 
collective and individual support of its donors, 
volunteers, advocates and friends. 
 

You are helping address the emotional and residential 
needs of boys and teens who, through no fault of their 
own, are left without a home. Boys and girls unable to 
learn in public school are reaching their full academic 
potential as students in Haynes’ individualized and 
adaptive classroom environment because of your 
support. You are preparing children and families on the 
brink of collapse to manage life’s unpredictability with 
mental health services.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It is with your support that last fiscal year 2,419 children, 
teens and their families set new goals and renewed 
their aspirations for productive futures.  
 

Thank You for Caring 
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We Appreciate You 
     

Mr. and Mrs. Alan B. Adler 
Aldrich CPA's + Advisors LLP 
Mr. Jeremiah Alford 
Anonymous 
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley R. Barnes 
Mrs. Michelle A. Becker 
Benevity Community Impact Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard A. Bernstein 
Blue Shield of California 
Mrs. Kenneth B. Bonilla 
Bonita Council PTA 
Mr. Thomas C. Brayton and  
     Mrs. Deborah A. Waas 
Judith E. Brooks and Joy Brooks 
Carl E. Wynn Foundation 
Ms. Catherine C. Christensen 
City National Bank 
Mr. Richard R. Clouse 
Mr. Paul A. Cockrell 
Colonies Crossroads, Inc. 
Mr. Alan Conley 
Mr. Charles R. Crawford, Jr. 
Honorable and Mrs. Robert A. Dukes 
Ms. Ernestine J. Eccles 
Edison International 
Enterprise Holdings Foundation 
Mr. Mark Espinosa 
Mr. Leroy J. Evans & Family 
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund 
Friends of Foster Children-SGV 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Good 
Mr. Eric Haynes 
 
 

Thank You Haynes’ Heroes 

 

Come One, Come All 

HOLIDAY LIGHTS 
EXTRAVAGANZA 
Friday, December 6, 2019 

 5:30-7PM on Haynes Campus 
Games, Prizes, Crafts,  

Photos with Santa, Lights, 
Food, Cotton Candy & More 

ALL ARE WELCOME  
Hosted by Haynes - No Cost to Attend 

 

 

This year marked the 21st consecutive Southern 
California Edison (SCE)/Haynes Family of Programs 
fishing trip. SCE’s Construction Field Forces 
crew volunteered their time in teaching Haynes 
residents and students how to fish. At dawn in mid-
September, more than 25 SCE volunteers set out on the 
open sea from Dana Wharf with 60 residents, students 
and staff from Haynes. Chartering two boats, The Fury 
and Sum Fun, the volunteers of SCE taught the kids, 
most of whom had never been on a boat, how to select 
a fishing rod, bait the hook, cast and reel in their catch. 
 

For more than two decades, the youth at Haynes have 
benefited from this SCE-sponsored event. It is unique 
opportunities provided by volunteers that help build 
character in children by allowing them to experience 
new challenges and self-fulfillment.  

 

Teaching Moments 

 

Heffernan Group Foundation 
Mr. Greg Hexberg 
Huntington Culinary, Inc. 
Mrs. Susan B. Hyland 
Mr. Anthony Infante 
In-N-Out Burger Foundation 
Mrs. Irma Kason 
Audrey F. Kikos 
Mr. Darin A. Kluz 
Kroger 
Mr. Timothy J. Larkin 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank E. Linebaugh 
Patricia A. Lobello-Lamb 
Lon V. Smith Foundation 
Los Angeles Trial Lawyers' Charities 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. Ludwick 
Ludwick Family Foundation 
M & I Surplus, Incorporated 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Mason 
Ms. Anna F. Milholland 
Mr. Timothy J. Moody 
Samuel H. Neff and Ruth H. Neff 
Dr. and Mrs. Conrad F. Newberry 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Norman 
Ontario Refrigeration 
Outdoor Elegance 
Mr. Ken Parsons 
Paycom 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick L. Pease 
Pizza Hut 
Quality Auto Service 
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Reading 
 
 
 

Ms. Susana Rhoades 
RJ Realty Group 
Ms. Jacqueline Robinson 
Mr. Mark W. Shores 
Sonrise Realty Group, Inc. 
Southern California Edison - EPM Division 
The Ahmanson Foundation 
Mr. Michael Tierno 
UniHealth Foundation 
Upland Chamber of Commerce 
Mrs. Nancy M. Urrutia 
Vance & Kelli Vanevenhoven 
Mr. Lawrence P. Wedeen 
Estate of Barbara R. Wheeler 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen L. Wittmer 
Mrs. Josephine Woods 
YourCause/Edison International 
 
In Memory of Eric Burton - Ms. Janice Burton 
In Memory of Frank J. Heaton –  
    Mrs. Bette J. Heaton (Mother), 
    Employees and Retirees of Edison, 
    Professional Electrical Construction Services 
In Memory of Robert Liles - Mrs. Robert D. Liles 
In Memory of Shannon Reid - Mr. and Mrs.  
    C. Edward Wolfe 
In Memory of Tina Tamburello, R.N. –  
    Aunt Cheryl A. Clark 
In Honor of Fred Freehling - Mrs. Robert D. Liles 
In Honor of Joy Gahring - Friends 
In Honor of Becki Lobato - Friends 



 
 

 

 

The big impact of corporate and 
community volunteers is evident on 
Haynes’ 21-acre campus. Volunteers 
from SCE, Keller Williams Realty-Glendora 
and the University of La Verne helped 
with painting, playground maintenance, 
landscaping and more. Volunteerism 
boosts the organization’s ability to stretch 
resources in direct support of its vital 
programs that benefit children.  

Lifelong Impact of Your Support  

 

Programs and Children Served - FY 2018-2019 
Short-Term Residential Therapeutic Program and 
Emergency Shelter Care – 109 boys and teens ages 7 to 18 
 

Mental Health Services – 109 youth in residence 
 

Mental Health Outreach – 124 community youth and their 
families 
 

Wraparound Services – 54 children, teens plus family 
members 
 

Bliss Academy - School for Autism and Developmental 
Disabilities – 167 boys and girls, ages 5 to 22 
 

Renaissance Community Prep - School for Behavior and 
Learning Diversity – 180 boys and girls, ages 5 to 18 
 

STAR Academy – 1,794 students state wide 
 

I attended Haynes school, now called Renaissance Community Prep, from 7th to 9th grade. From the time I 
started school as a child I had a lot of issues. At that age I never thought I could learn or grow from the 
mistakes I was making. I felt like I was at a very low point in my life at the beginning of 7th grade, as I was 
getting into trouble and fighting. I felt like no staff could help me or point me in the right direction. When I 
got to Haynes I didn’t want to open-up or talk to anyone because I thought it was going to be the same as 
the school I came from, where staff didn’t care about the students. 
 

Haynes was different because a certain staff member came up to me after class and he asked me about a 
jacket I had and if I’d bought it. I told him my grandma did, then he said, “Then why is it on the floor? You 
should treat it with respect because she didn’t have to buy that jacket for you.” He told me that every time I 
come into class that I needed to fold it or hang it up because it shows respect toward my grandmother. He 
also said it shows that I’m grateful for what I have and what she gives me and that it also shows respect to 
him because I actually listened to what he was telling me. At that time in my life I didn’t know what respect 
was, so this was a significant lesson. 
 

After that I was still making mistakes but every time a staff member took the time to help me through the 
situation and teach me a better way to handle my problems. By the time my stay at Haynes came to an 
end I looked back and realized that I learned more in the three years there than I ever did before coming to 
this school.  
 

All in all, everything that I learned at Haynes I took with me when I left and still use those lessons to this day. 
Thank you to the staff and to everyone who supports Haynes. 
 

Service with Purpose 

 

HAYNES FAMILY 
OF PROGRAMS 

Believes: 

Individuals learn 
differently and 
through a wide 

range of experiences 
can express their 

unique intelligence, 
talent and ability. 

 

By T. Manderville, Haynes Alumni 
     

 

 

Treasured Community 

 Every act of generosity underwrites 
enhanced services provided by Haynes 
Family of Programs and improves the lives 
of children in the agency’s care. Thank you 
to the community of supporters for your 
donations, contributions, sponsorships and 
in-kind gifts received throughout the year.  
 

Three volunteer-driven fundraising events: 
Annual Golf Classic, Charity Bike Ride and 
the Designer Luncheon not only raised the 
agency’s visibility but also netted more than 
$140,000 to help fund programs, education 
and child care expenses. 
 

“This was the best Christmas I’ve ever had,” 
is often expressed by students and residents 
because of the kindness of “Santa’s 
Helpers.” They ensure that every child at 
Haynes is gifted with joyous holiday 
memories that are cherished for a lifetime. 

 
 
  
   

Designer Luncheon committee & volunteers 

Annual Golf Classic committee 

Charity Bike Ride committee 

McKinley Equipment Corporation - Holiday Elves 

Rock of the Foothills Lutheran Church - Easter 

  

Faith Lutheran Church – Holiday Helpers 
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